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Dear Commissioner, 

 

Re: Youth Justice and Child Wellbeing Reform across Australia 

 

I am writing on behalf of the Alcohol and Drug Foundation (ADF) regarding the consultation into Youth 

Justice and Child Wellbeing Reform across Australia. The ADF is a national organisation that delivers 

evidence-based approaches to minimise alcohol and other drug harm. We recognise the power of 

strong and empowered communities and the important role they play in preventing problems occurring 

in the first place. A community-centric approach is at the heart of everything we do. 

 

The evidence is clear that substance use harms are best approached as a health issue, emphasising 

prevention, harm reduction, and access to treatment and support services. A health-centred approach 

acknowledges that individuals struggling with substance use require assistance rather than punishment. 

By focusing on early intervention, education, and evidence-based treatment, it is possible to address the 

root causes of drug and alcohol harm and support young people in making healthier choices.  

 

In the context of youth justice reform in Australia, it is similarly crucial to recognise the potential harms 

caused by criminalisation. The harm caused by involvement in the criminal justice system often outweigh 

the potential harms associated with offending or drug use, especially for young people who may face 

long-term consequences such as limited education and employment prospects. The ADF has significant 

experience working in communities to prevent drug and alcohol related harms. This experience has 

demonstrated that criminalisation can erode protective factors by isolating individuals from community 

and meaningful activities, while potentially increasing risk factors for further harm.  

 

These concerns are particularly pertinent for young people, especially those in marginalised 

communities who may already be facing challenges related to their social, emotional, and physical 

environment. The high preponderance of young people with diagnosed FASD who are involved in the 

justice system, particularly from an Indigenous background, demonstrates how substance use harms and 

health needs can overlap with involvement in the justice system. Prioritising programs that aim to bolster 
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